
Recently Deceased:  

Anniversaries:  Victor Bain, Kathleen Bain, Lorraine Kelly, Frank Cook, Sr Ella Mangan, Susan 

Murray, Timothy O’Sullivan, Melinda Melville, Michael Doyle. 
Please keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers this week as we wish them a return to good health:   

St. Mary’s Parish: Violet Box, Pam Sokoll, Brian Mann. Kathleen Logan, Merrelyn Bishop,  

Liz Manczmur, Ellie Spicer, Helen Smoothy, Darrell Bland, Mary McLennan, Brian Lenihan. 

O.L.H.C. Parish: Janice Bazley, Maureen Mangan, Patricia  Warwick, Lex Mangan, Helen Hart, 

Pat & Aileen Langan. Recently Deceased/Anniversary requests accepted from the ‘next-of-kin’, or  immediate  family. Sick requests accepted from the 

person themselves, ‘next-of-kin’ or immediate family member (with permission from said person).  Sick requests will remain on the list for one month.) 

 
 
All items for the newsletter 
need to be received by  12 noon 
Wednesday either by emailing  
Kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au 
or phone the office on 41625121 

 
 
The privacy of all individuals with whom St. Mary’s, Kingaroy and 
OLHC, Nanango Parishes interact is very important to us and we are  
committed to protecting all personal information we collect and hold.   
Our Privacy Policy is available at www.bne.catholic.net.au or on  
request. 

Coordinators for Communion of the Sick 
Kingaroy :  Janelle Henschen  4162 2951 

Email:janellehenschen@hotmail.com 
Nanango: Elizabeth Arthy 4171 0278  

Email: arthyem@hotmail.com  

Daily Mass Book— 2018 available to order. Living Faith - daily prayer 
available at the entrance to the Church—$5.00 Catholic Leader - $2.00 
each     

Collections 08/04/18—Kingaroy $747.75 & Nanango $736.15.   
Next Weeks Counters (22.04.18) Mike Bishop & Will England 
 
 

  

PARISH CONTACTS: 
Parish Administration / Hall Bookings 
9.30am - 2.30pm Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 
and  Friday     Ph. 4162 5121 (Office/After Hours) 
Email: kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au  
Newsletter Email:  kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Saint Mary’s Catholic College      Ph. 4160 0900 
Saint Patrick’s Primary      Ph. 4163 1555 
St Vincent de Paul Society              1800 846 643 
Family Assistance                            0417  512 238 
Vinnies Shop                                    Ph. 4162 5099 

Saint Mary’s Centacare                 Ph. 4162 5096 
Centacare South Burnett              Ph. 4162 5439 

 APRIL MASS TIMETABLE 

DATE MASS LITURGY 

Sunday 1st April Kumbia 8.00am, Nanango 8.00 am, Kingaroy 10:00am  

Saturday 7th April Yarraman 5.00pm  

Sunday 8th April Nanango 8.00 am, Kingaroy 10.00 am  & 5.30pm Kumbia 8.00am 

Friday 13th April Cooyar 6.00pm  

Saturday 14th April Blackbutt 5.00pm  

Sunday 15th April  Nanango 8.00am, Kingaroy 10.00am  & 5.30pm Kumbia 8.00 am 

Saturday 21st April Kumbia 6.00pm  

Sunday 22nd April Nanango 8.00am, Kingaroy 10.00am & 5.30pm  

Friday 27th April Cooyar 6.00pm  

Saturday 28th April Kumbia 6.00pm  

Sunday 29th April Nanango 8.00am, Yarraman 11.00am,  
Kingaroy 10.00am & 5.30pm 

 

Reconciliation is held at St Mary’s Church Kingaroy after 9.00am Mass on Friday and before 5.30pm Mass 

on Sunday commencing at 5.00 pm. Kumbia and OLHC Parish churches there is no set time – if anyone 

wishes to go to reconciliation please contact Fr. Chukwudi before/after Mass or call to make an appointment. 

3rd Sunday of Easter YR B 
15th April 2018 

 

Acts 3:13-15, 17-19; 1 John 2:1-5; Luke 24:35-48 

    A TIMELY GIFT FROM THE POPE 

Last Monday (9th April 2018), on the Solemnity of the Annunciation, Pope Francis’ latest  

Apostolic Exhortation to the whole Church was published. This exhortation titled GAUDETE ET 

EXSULTATE (Rejoice and be Glad) is focused ‘on the call to holiness in today’s world’. Apostolic 

Exhortation as the name suggests is an ‘encouraging’ communication from the Pope to the 

people of God. It usually focuses on a particular issue. It must also be noted that it doesn’t 

define or change church doctrine. This is the third apostolic exhortation from Pope Francis 

since his pontificate. The first was Evangelii Gaudium (The Joy of the Gospel) in 2013 focusing 

on the proclamation of the Gospel in the world today. Then in 2016, following the Synod on 

the family, he gave us Amoris Laetitia (The Joy of Love) on love in the family. The three  

Apostolic exhortations so far, as we can see have something in common; they are all geared 

towards helping us experience the ‘Joy’ and happiness that only God can give.  

Gaudete et Exsultate  is a perfect Easter present to us all. The Pope says that “God wants us to 

be saints and not to settle for a bland and mediocre existence.” In other words, the Pope 

stresses that God wants each and every one of us to live life to the full and that the only way 

to do this is for us all to pursue ‘holiness’. So in this document, the Pope’s goal “is to repropose 

the call to holiness in a practical way for our own time, with all its risks, challenges and  

opportunities.”. He goes on to say that, “we are frequently tempted to think that holiness is 

only for those who can withdraw from ordinary affairs to spend much time in prayer.” He  

reminds us that “we are all called to be holy by living our lives with love and by bearing witness 

in everything we do, wherever we find ourselves.” He names practical ways we encounter  

holiness everyday (as parents, at home, at work places, down the street etc.). This document is 

an absolute gem in offering us tips on practical Christianity; how we are to live out our  

Christian calling in the world of today with all its challenges (which is what is expected of us as 

people who have encountered the resurrection once again). Over the next coming weeks, I’ll 

elaborate more on this.  I recommend it to you all. It can be downloaded for free from the 

Vatican website or ordered online. If you need help in getting a copy, please do let us know.  

The importance and necessity of ongoing formation for all of us cannot be overemphasised. 

Blessings, Fr Chukwudi  

St Maryôs Parish ï Kingaroy  
Our Lady Help of Christians Parish - Nanango  

Churches at Blackbutt, Cooyar, Kingaroy,  
Kumbia, Nanango and Yarraman  

Parish Priest: Fr Chukwudi Chinaka 
Email: pp.kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au  

 Phone 4162 5121 (Kingaroy/Nanango) email: kingaroy@bne.catholic.net.au 
www.kingaroynanangocatholic.org.au  

After Hours (emergency calls only) 4162 5121 

mailto:janellehenschen@hotmail.com
https://www.kingaroynanangocatholic.org.au


Workshops at Nanango 
Sewing: 17th April 9am - 2pm  
IT and Digital Devices: 18th April  
9am - 2pm   
Individual Tuition by Appointment   
Phone Patricia:  0408 762 973  

   Joke for the Week …. 

  The police stopped me last 

night, came up to my window 

and said ‘papers’.  To which I replied 

‘scissors, I win’ and drove off.  I think he 

wants a rematch.. he’s been chasing me 

for the last 20 minutes! 

4ÈÏÕÇÈÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÅË 
"Each of us is called to do something 

in the name of love, to make sure that 

humanity comes to understand itself 

and is able to choose love over fear." 

Robert Holden 

!!NEW DAY AND TIME!! 
 

St. Mary’s Parish  
Prayer Group / Bible Study 

Every Friday 6-8pm Biscuit Tin 
Recommencing 20th April 2018 

Contact Will England 0497 870 258 or 
Sue Harwood 4162 1741 or 0447 638 404. 

Bible Questions  
What is the Fourth Sunday of Easter 

often referred to as? 

 Last Weeks Answer : “Peace be with 

you” 

2018 Sacramental Program 

First Eucharist 
Parent Information session for Eucharist on  
Thursday 26th April at 2.00pm in the boardroom of 
Saint Mary’s Catholic College and repeated in the 
parish hall of Saint Mary’s church that same  
evening at 6.00pm.  Please come along to receive 
more detailed information, the books and to  
register your child.   
Confirmation 
Confirmations are being held this year at Our Lady 
Help of Christians church in Nanango on Sunday 
24th June 2018.    
The Parent Information session for Confirmation is 
Thursday 3rd May at 2.00pm in the boardroom of 
Saint Mary’s Catholic College and repeated in the 
parish hall of Saint Mary’s church that same  
evening at 6.00pm.  Please come along to receive 
more detailed information, the children’s books 
and to register your child.   
There is a $30 fee to cover the cost of the books, 
medals and certificate for each sacrament.  
There will be quite a lot of information at the 
meetings, about the expectations of parents to 
assist their children to prepare and participate in 
the respective activity sessions (once on a Saturday) 
and weekly masses over that time.  
Pam Radcliffe 
Sacramental Co-ordinator 

South Burnett Ministries extend an invitation 

to all for a free Parenting Seminar.   

When:  Saturday April 28th 9-12.30 

  Sunday April 29th  10.00am 

Where: 2 Ivans St Kingaroy. 

For more information please call  

SB Ministries on 4162 5824 

17th April 
Tuesday 

St. Mary’s Kingaroy 
 

5.30pm 
Mass 

18th April 
Wednesday 

St. Mary’s College  
8.15am 
Mass 

19th April 
Thursday 

OLHC Nanango 
8.30am 
Mass 

19th April  
Thursday 

St. Mary’s Kingaroy 

 

5.30pm 
Mass 

20th April  
Friday  

St. Mary’s Kingaroy 
 

9.00am 
Mass 

20th April  
Friday 

OLHC Nanango 

 

12.00pm 
Mass 

Fire Pit Youth Mass 

Held the Second Sunday of each 

month from 5.30pm at Saint Mary’s 

Kingaroy.  Pizza & Drinks  

available for Gold Coin Donation 

Next Mass: 13th May 2018 

ESPECIALLY FOR KIDS! 
St Mary's 10am Mass 

Children's Liturgy— Every Sunday  
Children/Family Mass— 20th May 
Love kids and want to help them understand the 
Gospel?  Why not join our Children's  
liturgy team?  Chat to Suzanne 0499527830, 
Marty or the Parish Office (07) 4162 5121. 

The Majellan Morning Tea will be held at the 

home of Pat Zimmerman, 107 George St,  

Nanango, on Wednesday 18th April 2018 at  

10-00 a.m.  All welcome. 

Next Weekôs Readings: 
1st Reading: Acts 4:8-12 
2nd Reading :  1 John 3:1-2 
Gospel:  John 10:11-18 

 

Responsorial Psalm                                                       
Give thanks to the Lord for he is good, 

his love is everlasting 

Gospel Acclamation  
Alleluia, Alleluia! 

You believe in me, Thomas, because you have 
seen me; 

happy those who have not seen me, but still 
believe. 
Alleluia!  

Weekday  Mass  

(Apr 16—Apr 20) 

OLHC centenary book “The Little Cathedral in 

the Bush” can be purchased from the Nanango 

V.I.C., the parish office in Kingaroy or by  

contacting Liz Caffery: 0488 631149. $25.  

St Vincent de Paul are in need of a casual  

volunteer truck driver for small deliveries.  

Please contact Heather at the Vinnies shop 

on 4162 5099 for further details. 

 OLHC Music News 
   Fortnightly Musicians/ Singing  
 Practice Sessions 
   OLHC - Commencing 3.30pm 
   April 23rd Monday   

Liturgy Brisbane is once again 
hosting their Annual  
Musicians' Workshop. This 

year the focus is on extraordinary music 
for ordinary time. Presented by Sr Ursula 
O'Rourke, James Robinson and the  
music ministry team from Maroochydore 
Parish. It will be a day filled with  
laughter, insight and new music.  
$20 registration covers materials and  
morning tea (parish discount  
available). 2nd June at ACU Banyo. More 
information via our website: Register 
via https://
liturgybrisbanemusic.weebly.com/ Project Compassion  

campaign has finished!  

Thank you to all who have kindly donated.  For 

those of you still holding onto your envelopes 

please ensure they are returned to the office  

before 30th April. 

Weekend Mass Times—Please note due to 

the first Sunday of April falling on the 1st we 

are in a 5 week month!  Please check the 

weekend timetable for Mass Times as it is 

slightly different to normal. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bible&view=detail&id=9DDA8F85DBF0DB303FDCE53C0D5ABFACD40D06D2&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR

